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We Give Thanks for the Asbury Beehive 
The bee is more honored than other animals, not because she labors, 

but because she labors for others.  

St. John Chrysostom 

 

 Bees love Asbury Memorial!  We knew that the 
first time we shockingly saw honey seeping down 
Asbury’s walls. After unsuccessfully running the bees 
out of town, we wised up and decided to celebrate them.  
Thus was born Asbury’s Heavenly Honey! 

For a long time, bees have been showing us that 
Asbury is a special place.  Like a beehive, Asbury is 
filled with busy-bee workers, servants, seekers, and 
explorers – all making an impact within the hive and 
without.    

Just as God led Moses to a land of milk and 
honey, we have been led to Asbury Memorial.  For this, we give thanks.  Even in the 
midst of a pandemic, we have so much to be thankful for. 

That’s why our Stewardship Team has decided that our theme for this year’s 
stewardship emphasis is “WE GIVE THANKS.”  Under the leadership of chairman, 
Michael Dayoub, our Stewardship Team will be helping us celebrate our blessings and 
encouraging us to respond to God with hearts of gratitude and praise.  The Team will 
also remind us that like every honeybee, every Asbury member plays an important 
part in the success and livelihood of the Asbury beehive. 

During the worship services this month, members of our congregation will have 
the opportunity to reflect on what they are thankful for.  Some people will actually be 
sharing these blessings with us and letting us know how Asbury has impacted their 
life.  We look forward to getting to know more about our church siblings.  We will 
continue this practice into November  - the month we will make our pledge/gifts for 
2022. 
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2nd Paul Baiad 

       Meg Lego 

3rd Julie Gonye 

       Maria Spears 

4th  Laura Armitage 

       Bill Coleman 

5th  Paula Avena 

       Temperance West 

6th  Julie Varland 

7th  Karen Townsend 

         Murphree 

9th  Cece Coleman 

       Alec Knox 

12th Monica Mathias 

13th Julie Anderson 

        Chuck Eyler 

14th Kiki Meraz 

15th Abigail Becker 

16th Mary Ann Barnes 

         Robert McEwen 

17th Mike Anderson 

18th Evelyn Bradley 

19th Michael Dayoub 

        Heidi Hoffmann 

        Chesley Strain 

        Joel Varland 

22nd Rachel Veazey 

24th Jim Burris 

26th Jenny House 
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Having a Birthday? Call the office at 233-4351 
or e-mail us at church@asburymemorial.org.  

HAPPY 

BIRTHDAY! 

 
 

October 

 

October 
 

1st Chuck Eyler & Nancy Saltsman 
1st Nancy & Kenneth Meyer 

8th Todd & Ruth Foster 
8th Barbara & Robert Plank 

10th Chris & Bridgette Kincade 
11th Karl & Judy Graham 
11th Scott & Amy Porch 
13th Maria & Geri Spears 

15th Mike & Julie Anderson 
16th Jenny & Jason House 

19th Bob Chvatal & Ross Bolton 
20th Tara & Kevin Redd 
22nd Jeff & Gale Dick 

27th Tim Burkett & Lance Wilhelm 

27th David Griggs 

        Karen Jahn 

        Pamela Lewanda 

        Pat Picone 

        Sam Ruggere 

28th Becky Case 

         Pat Prokop 

30th Phil Devlin 

         Daniel Folsom 

         Birdie Numer 

         Win Numer 

         Cindy Telljohann 

31st Barry Parker 

        Jo Poston 

          

                   

      

                              

 

         

           

 

         

 

               

         

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Congratulations!
Asburians, Warren Heilman & James Siler 
became granddads! Camila Margaret Kay 

Heilman was born on August 30th. She 
shares her birthday with her great        

grandmother, my mom, Virginia Heilman.         
Camila's parents are Joey and Angela    
Heilman and live in Washington DC.   

Grandpa (me) and Papa (James) could not 
be happier!!  



 

 

 
 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Dear fellow Asburians,  

 

Currently, we print a section on the back page of the weekly Bulletin under the header 

Our Tithes and Offerings for the Year   

Under this section we have: 

The Weekly Budget Need        

     Given Last Sunday 

Year-to-Date Budget Need 

Year-to-Date Received 

In the past, these numbers were more relevant. Now with the changes due to the Pandemic as well 
as how people give to the church, those figures do not really give a true picture of the financial 
health of Asbury. For many reasons, the Finance Committee discussed these issues at length and 
decided that in the near future, we would remove the figures from the Weekly Bulletin and start put-
ting financial figures in the Monthly Newsletter. 

Each month we will list the following information: 
 

As of August 2021 
 

YTD Budgeted Contributions                $484,018 
 

Actual Year-To-Date Expenses             $406,231 

Actual Year-To-Date Contributions      $399,023 
 

Average Worship Attendance  316 

 

We would also like to remind everyone that as always, should you ever have a question about the 
finances of the church, please contact the church office by emailing to church@asburymemorial.org 
or calling (912) 233-4351.   The office staff will be happy to help.  
Thank you, 

Your Finance & Stewardship Committees, Clergy and Church Staff 

 

mailto:church@asburymemorial.org


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Have you missed that beautiful opportunity to place your contribution in the offering plate on Sunday   
mornings? Well, have we got options for you!  We have multiple ways for you to continue your support of 
Asbury Memorial and have listed them below. Thank you for your gifts!  

 Mail:  

 Mail your contribution by check to: 
 Asbury Memorial Church 
 1008 East Henry Street 
 Savannah, GA 31401 

  

 Website: 
 Log on to our website: 

 www.AsburyMemorial.org 

 

 Click on   
  

 Complete the form as directed.   

 You can set it up to be a recurring donation!  

 

Text Giving:  
  From your mobile phone:    

  Send your contribution amount to 912-307-3206 

  Donate anytime, anywhere 

  Use easy debit/credit card registration 

  Make a one-time gift or set it up to be recurring  
 

 Church Office: 

 Call the church office at 912.233.4351 

 

 

 
Both our Finance Chair and Stewardship Chair would also want to remind you, 

 “It is NEVER too late to make and pay a pledge!” 

 

 

 

 

https://www.eservicepayments.com/cgi-bin/Vanco_ver3.vps?appver3=wWsk24ZWJSTZKsGd1RMKlg0BDvsSG3VIWQCPJNNxD8upkiY7JlDavDsozUE7KG0nFx2NSo8LdUKGuGuF396vbdOQwgUxA8wXPUImrHfFH4WXHubq5Z7ap5JVmPErc4ZeYHCKCZhESjGNQmZ5B-6dx5oSc-kf32JYX5iK1yXYPzM=&ver=3


 

Asbury Community Cares Fund  

 

Some Financial Relief May Be One Application Away: Asbury Community Cares Fund 

Friends, these are hard financial times for some in the Asbury community.  

An ‘Asbury Emergency Funding Task Force’ was created to help ensure 
no Asburian lost their home due to the pandemic.  

We were thinking of and praying for you while we worked!  
Please do not let pride stop you from applying to see if there might be some  

financial assistance available to help you through these difficult times.  
 

Time may be running out to apply for some of these grants!  

 

If you need financial help with your rent, mortgage, utilities and other things, please don't let pride stand in 
your way when there might be help just one application away. 
 

Asbury has partnered with the experts at the non-profit Family Promise to help both individuals and families 
try to find financial resources that best fit your situation: 

If you live in the city of Savannah, or Chatham, Effingham or Bryan county, there may be help for you 
through some emergency state, county and/or city grants. Again, time may be running out to apply 
for these grants! Do NOT delay in applying! 

There is also a fund called the Asbury Community Cares Fund, given by Asburians just to help people in 
the Asbury community. This fund may be able to help you!  

 

With one application through Family Promise you can apply for emergency state, county and city grants, as 
well as the Asbury Community Cares Fund, which was donated by Asburians just to help people in the      
Asbury community. 

 

For fastest assistance, apply online: familypromisesavannah.org/amc (lower case amc) 
If you have questions or need a paper application, call Family Promise at 912.790.9446. 

 

 

Local Resources 
 

The Coronavirus pandemic has stressed our resources in 
many ways: mental, emotional, financial, relational and     
spiritual. Your staff has compiled a list of resources to help 
folks with small businesses, to address budgetary changes, to 
find the latest information on symptoms and steps to take if 
you are ill, resources for mental health, obtaining food, and 
considerations for children and elders. 

 

Go to the church website: www.asburymemorial.org and click on the COVID RESOURCES 
icon for more information. The resources will continue to grow and evolve as conditions 
change. Be Well! There is support in our community to ensure that you maintain a good 
quality of life and your church family is committed to your welfare. 

 

http://www.asburymemorial.org


 

Study Groups & Fellowship Groups 
Asbury Memorial offers a wide variety of study and fellowship groups. 

We are excited about the rich and varied opportunities for adult study and fellowship, some 

via Zoom.  We hope that you will join in one or more of the programs.  
 

Adult Ministries 
10 o’Clock Hour & Wednesday Night Programs 

Stay tuned! As we navigate the current waters of safety protocols, we are looking into the best way 
to restart our 10 o’Clock Hour study. In the meantime if you are interested in being part of the team 
of presenters (leader’s guide materials will be provided), please contact Kathy Hodges at  
kathleenehodges@gmail.com 

 

Wisdom Seekers  
Mondays, 1:30—3 pm 

The Wisdom Seeker are back from their summer break.  They have started reading and discussing 
Christ in Crisis: Why We Need to Reclaim Jesus, by Jim Wallis. For those of you who are interested 
in this book and cannot join us on Mondays for the discussion, check out this podcast which takes 
the book chapter by chapter for a fascinating discussion. https://podcasts.apple.com/us/podcast/
reclaiming-jesus-now-with-jim-wallis/id1481026354  If you need additional information please       
contact Margaret Clay at margaretclay@comcast.net.   
Zoom Meeting ID: 840 2768 9652, Passcode: Asbury 

 

Men’s Group  
The Men’s Group are reading and discussing the book, Why Did Jesus, Moses the Buddha, and  

Mohammed Cross the Road?: Christian Identity in a Multi-Faith World by Brian McLaren. We will 

continue the study of this book into October. 

The Men’s Group meets on Thursdays from 7:00-8:30 pm via Zoom and welcomes all men.  

Members of the group are asked to volunteer to facilitate one of the sessions.   

Zoom meeting ID: 844 3633 5506, Passcode: Asbury 
 

Course in Miracles             
Facilitator:  Rev. Marilyn Leigh                                                             

Thursdays, 4:00 to 5:30 pm 
The Course in Miracles study group is dedicated to the study and practical application of          
A Course in Miracles to our daily lives.  Our group allows the Course to guide us in becoming 
and expressing the Love that is the truth about us. It teaches the true meaning of forgiveness 
and challenges us to put God first in our lives. If you are interested, contact Rev. Marilyn Leigh 
at revleigh@yahoo.com. 

 

Green Team News!   

Asbury's Green Team met on September 21. Our guest presenters were Maria Vaughn and Michael 
Wedum from COR Compost Savannah. Maria and Michael explained how simple diversion of our 
food waste can produce valuable soil as well as reduce harmful CO2 emissions. Chuck Eyler also 
made a presentation which highlighted climate related disasters so far this year as well as          
summarized some local initiatives to combat climate change.  
The next meeting of the Asbury Green Team is Tuesday, October 19 at 6:30 pm  
Zoom Meeting ID: 890 7253 8977, Passcode: Asbury 

mailto:kathleenehodges@gmail.com
https://podcasts.apple.com/us/podcast/reclaiming-jesus-now-with-jim-wallis/id1481026354
https://podcasts.apple.com/us/podcast/reclaiming-jesus-now-with-jim-wallis/id1481026354
mailto:margaretclay@comcast.net


 

 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Greetings, Asburians! 
 

As our ability to interact in person may be limited,  we need to remember that we are not alone: that we are still a 

vibrant faith community and God is present in the messiness of our lives to love us, lead us and witness our daily strife 

and pleasures. 
 

 

Here are some ways to stay connected and some comforting resources: 

 

There are also links on the Church Facebook Page: https://www.facebook.com/asburymemorialsavannah/ 

and the Church's webpage: www.asburymemorial.org 
 

 

Encouraging Words 

The Encouraging Words is taking a break.   

 

 

Worship on Sundays 

Beginning Sunday, July 4th, we will begin our 11:15 AM in-person worship with relaxed worship guidelines.              

RESERVATIONS FOR ATTENDANCE ARE NOT REQUIRED. We will ask you to register your attendance at the 

door and will require that a face mask be worn. Online services may be accessed from:  

https://vimeo.com/event/1061155 

 
 

 Online Devotionals 

From our own Methodist tradition is the Upper Room which can be seen online here:  

https://www.upperroom.org/devotionals 

 

 

 
 

https://www.facebook.com/asburymemorialsavannah/
http://www.asburymemorial.org
https://www.upperroom.org/devotionals


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 



 

 

Thank You!!! 
 

 
What a wonderful surprise!  Thank you so much for the beautiful flowers. 

They were sent to our old address. Fortunately honest people called us from 

the old apartment so we retrieved them. Give our best to flower committee 

and staff for doing this. We were honored. Usually I made arrangements for 

others as past member of committee!   

Thinking of you all with love.  

Karen and Bill 65 years and moving forward!    

 

 

 

 

 

H O NO RA RI U M S  

 
A Gift has been given to the Properties Fund by Suzie Williams in honor of   

Janet Dixon’s birthday 
 

A Gift has been given to and in honor of the Stephens Ministries by an Anonymous donor. 
 

A Gift has been given to and in honor of Asbury Memorial’s General Fund by  
Glendora Baldwin. 

  
 
 

 

 Don’t forget Daylight Saving Time ends  

Sunday, November 7th at 2 am     

 

 

 

 

 

NEW MEMBER CLASSES  

October 23rd & 30th 

Rev. Hester will be leading two classes for people interested in becoming   
members of Asbury Memorial. The classes will be held on Zoom, October 23rd 

& 30th, Saturdays at 10 am. Please contact Candace Jenkins at the church      
office or cjenkins@asburymemorial.org or you can email Billy at                 

bghester3@comcast.net if you would like to participate.  

  



 

 

 

WHEN SHADOWS FALL 
 

 The members of Asbury Memorial extend our love and sympathy to Kevin Cartee in the death of 
his father, Gary Cartee. 

 

 The members of Asbury Memorial extend our love and sympathy to Preston & Kathy Hodges in 
the death of Preston’s sister, Marianne Hogg. 

 

 The members of Asbury Memorial extend our love and sympathy to the Hughes family in the 
death of  former member, Craig Hughes. 

 

 The members of Asbury Memorial extend our love and sympathy to Amy Jenkins in the deaths 
of her cousin & her cousin’s husband, Emily & Bobby Oglesby. 

 

 The members of Asbury Memorial extend our love and sympathy to Bonnie & Zoey Kaar in the 
death of Bonnie’s aunt & Zoey’s great aunt, Jennie Johnson. 

 

 The members of Asbury Memorial extend our love and sympathy to Joe Driggers in the death of 
his friend & coworker, Diane Smith. 

 

 The members of Asbury Memorial extend our love and sympathy to Fay Carroll in the death of 
her mother, Birdie Anderson. 

 

 The members of Asbury Memorial extend our love and sympathy to Deborah Ray & Kimmi 
Sampieri in the death of Deborah lifelong friend, Michael Smallwood. 

 

 The members of Asbury Memorial extend our love and sympathy to Tom Wages in the death of 
his brother, Leslie Wages. 

 

 The members of Asbury Memorial extend our love and sympathy to Warren Heilman & James 
Siler in the death of Warren’s father, John Heilman. 

 

 The members of Asbury Memorial extend our love and sympathy to Lauren, Richard &          
Natalya Dutko-Kay in the death of Lauren’s mother & Natalya’s grandmother, Kathleen Dutko. 

 
 
 
 

M EM O RI A LS  
 

Gifts have been given to the Properties Fund in memory of LA Lanier by 
  Charles & Colleen Hicks     Billy Robison 
  Irvin & Catherine Levine     Lynsley Tyler 
  Exchange Club of Savannah    Linda Vaden Daniel 
  Carolyn & Kirby Tyler     J. Pat Nelson 
  Bebe & Dan Rose      Dianna  Scott 
  Deborah & Lawrence Staab    Tom & Betsy Davis 
  Sally Jilek 
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M EM O RI A LS  

C on t i n ued  
 

A Gift has been given to the JUST Fund by 
Judean & Joe Drescher in memory of   

Sanford Jones 
 

A Gift has been given to the Properties 
Fund by Lucile Collins family & Lamar 

family in memory of   
Marianne Hogg 

 
A Gift has been given to the Properties 

Fund by Joan Hester Byrd in memory of   
Sanford Jones 

Marianne Hogg 
Craig Hughes 

 
A Gift has been given to the Properties 

Fund by Gloria Moses in memory of   
Eva Williamson Rogers 

 
A Gift has been given to the Properties 
Fund by Olivia McIntosh in memory of   

Kathryn Osborne 
 

A Gift has been given to the Properties 
Fund by Judy Jones in memory of   

Sanford Jones 
 

A Gift has been given to the Live Stream 
Ministry by Lee Davison in memory of   

Sanford Jones 
 

A Gift has been given to the Properties 
Fund by Joan Byrd in memory of   

Jesse Follett 
Birdie Anderson 

Frances Bouy 
 
 

 

 

 

 
 

 

PRAYER REQUESTS 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Asburians 

 
Neil Austing, Beth Ballance, Wayne Bland,  

Alice Burris, Jim Burris, Fay Carroll, Anita Clay,    

Linda Combs, Diane “D” Conner, Gretchen 

Dodd, Helen Downing, Joe Driggers, Sam 

Durham, Katie Farmer, Bob Francischetti, Ellie 

Gonye, Chase Harrison, Roy Hill, Judith     

Kessler, Jack Lewis, Lynn Lord, Marion     

Manigo, Scott McCoy, Brenda Mills, Grady 

Mills, Frances Monson, Virginia Moryadas, Dan 

Nelson, Marie Parker, Renee Penrose, Frank 

Ramsey, Barbara Ruggere, Caroline Smith, 

Roberta Smith, Cabell Stewart, Nate Tyson, 

Pete Vasta, Kenn Waters, Diane Williamson, 

Marie Winters 

 
Family Members & Friends 

 

Lindsey Aldred, Dorothy Allen, Joanne          

Anderson, Rev. Grover Bell, Carson Branan, 

Lisa Brown, Karen Browning, Phyllis Chappell, 

Don Cohen, Wanda Collins, Jennifer Despres 

Corey, Linda Cowart, James Thomas Crosby, 

Peter DeCordova, Bill Dodge, Sara Driggers, 

Dan Goff, Samantha Garcia, Priscilla Hearn, 

Johnny Jenkins, Lindsay   Kessler, Benjamin 

Leesburg, Kim  Lewis, Ronny Martin, Tyler 

McGowan, John Naylor, Jennifer Payne, Fredia 

Peggs, Perdoni family, Becky Poulin, Joanne 

Rowley, Cecilia Skrove, Roy Thornquist, Neola 

Walker, Steve Wilkins, Christiani Yunkunis 



 

Non Profit Organization 

U.S. Postage Paid 
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Savannah, GA 

Special Funds 

One way to honor or to remember a loved one is with a memorial or an honorarium to some of our   

different funds such as the Properties Fund, General Fund, Piano/Organ Fund, Family & Children’s        

Ministries Fund, Youth Ministry Fund or one of our Mission Funds.   

Newsletter Information 

If you have an announcement for “The Asbury Update,” please send it to the church office in writing by the 15th of 

each month. Contact Claudette DeLong, Office Manager at 233-4351 or email to church@asburymemorial.org 

Office hours are 9 AM to 4 PM, Monday thru Thursday. 

Flowers in the Sanctuary 

Supplying the flower arrangements for the worship service is a wonderful way to commemorate a date 

that is important to you or a loved one.  Please check the Flower Chart in the narthex and sign up.  The 

cost is $60.  For more information call the church office at 233-4351. 

Asbury Memorial 

Church 

1008 East Henry Street 

Savannah, GA  31401-7128 

INT.ID 206896 

Office 233-4351  Fax 233-5026 

www.asburymemorial.org 

 

Return Service Requested 

Mission Statement:  

Asbury Memorial is a place where all people can develop their spirituality, use their 
talents, and grow in faith as we seek to love, serve, and celebrate God, each other, and 
our community. 



                  

                                      

 

WORSHIP AT WESLEY OAK CHURCH                       

“I was glad when they said to me, let us go to the house of the LORD!” 

During the remaining months of 2021, we will celebrate Youth Ministry, World Communion, All 
Saints Day, Thanksgiving, Advent and Christmas.  Hours to express our gratitude and thanks-
giving, to encourage one another, to be renewed for serving in these times.   

 

On Sunday, September 26th, Wesley Oak welcomes Chris Kincade and Rev. Danny Beam, to 
lead the morning service.  Chris is the Youth Director at Asbury Memorial, and as part of the 
sermon, he will share in the service his vision for youth ministry for both Asbury and Wesley 
Oak.  Danny returns to serve Holy Communion and to offer the morning music for the hour.  
We appreciate their witness and leadership.   

 
Sunday, October 3, is World Communion Sunday, a day to remember all those who have found 
themselves on the margins of life, in need of necessities, in need of health care, in need of re-
lief from fear, nurturing, education, in need of reconciliation, justice, and mercy.  The morn-
ing will be filled with prayers and an uplifting of ways in which we are able to serve these our 
brothers and sisters.  We will also want to fill the back pews with canned goods and dry goods 
for the food bank and bring school supplies as well. 

November brings ALL SAINTS SUNDAY on the 7th, and then HOMECOMING SUNDAY on 
the 14th (One Hundred Eleven Years in Ministry), and THANKSGIVING SUNDAY on the 21st.  

The Season of Advent will begin on Sunday, November 28th. We will light the first candle, the 
candle of HOPE.   

WESLEY OAK LEAF  



JOHN WESLEY’S RULE 

Do all the good you can. By all the means you can. In all the ways you can.   
In all the places you can. At all the times you can. To all the people you can.  

As long as ever you can.  

  

    COLLINS CORNER:  The Beauty of Difference 

 

     One of the most important things I’ve learned along my work path is the value of        
diversity. I’ve been employed in variety of environments, and all of my experience has 
been an opportunity for growth. There have been plenty of changes and I’m grateful for 
the chance to learn what works best to have satisfaction and advancement in all areas.  

     Some of the best places I’ve been had successful and happy employees due to their     
focus on embracing differences. Everyone was considered worthy and encouraged to   
offer their gifts to help develop good working relationships. When people felt seen and 
heard, they worked better together, it increased innovation and company profit. It was a 
winning combination and that type of process can be carried over into personal             
relationships in different environments.  

     Along the way, I noticed when things became too routine, and communication and 
openness were low, people really struggled to stay. Once it because clear things were    
stagnant and there was a failure to see what others to bring to the table, incentives 
were offered and people were rewarded for their hard work. Productivity increased and 
people were back to enjoying each other and their workplace. 

     It doesn’t take much to value one another. To see gifts and work together to combine 
those gifts to make everything and everyone better. I believe we are truly better           
together and have so much to offer. Give someone who is different from you a chance…
hopefully they will do the same for you. The world deserves our contributions and we   
deserve happiness in unity.       

       

 LOVE TO ALL,  
PC                                                                                          

  



 

IN OUR PRAYERS 

Rejoice always, pray constantly…   I Thessalonians 

Cheryl Hessel      Dan Kerrick     Reba Mofrad     Mike Chase      Gumbo Collins                            

Unspoken need for healing      Gloria Moses           

McCarthy family, neighbors of Carolyn Ingram         

Rene Smith and all of the family of Larry Smith      Family of Sanford Jones                                   

Sydjea Trice     Michael McDaniel      Jack Donker     Beverly Drake                                            

George and Barbara Irvin     Eddie Aenchbacher     Fran and Arlene Moore                                   

Jimuel Gray and family     Andrew Brown     Carter Cummins      Sunny Kirby             

Cassie Watson     William Cooey      Jack Cooey      John Sheehan      Dylan Moore         

Magaly O’Donnell      Zoe Simpson     Martha Aenchbacher      Bonnie Trammell     

Julius and Mary Cooey     Forsyth Famer’s Market     Mixed Greens 

 

Vickie Hudson address for mail:    C/O Southern Manor Retirement Inn,                                                  

1532 Fair Road, Room 13, Statesboro, Georgia, 30458 

 

Prayer request cards are found on the back of the pews. Place in the offering plate!  

 

                                                          

 

 



 
THUNDERBOLT COMPOST PILOT 

3124 EAST VICTORY DRIVE 

WESLEY OAK COMMUNITY GARDEN SPACE 

 

SIGN UP AT compost.com and begin actively caring for the earth through collecting food 

waste that will get it out of landfill and sewage drains to help filter/conserve     water, de-

crease/remediate chemicals, decrease greenhouse gases, sequester       carbon, and replenish 

growing medium for our food cycle.  Free drop off station in the garden by the Joy Cottage!   

                                                                

 

 

 

 

PASTORAL CONCERNS 

If there is a concern, and you need to speak with Reverend Drake during the week, please call the church 

office, 352-0844, or 656-1974. 

CHURCH STAFF 

Reverend Lynn Drake, Pastor                                                                                                                                                      

JJ Collins, Director of Music                                                                                                                                                   

PC Collins, Property and Administrative Assistant 

Wesley Oak Church                                                                                                            

3124 East Victory Drive Thunderbolt, GA 31404    912-352-0844                                                                   

Email: wesleyoak@asburymemorial.org 

NEW EMAIL INFORMATION FOR OUR CHURCH AND CHURCH STAFF 

Wesley Oak email address:  wesleyoak@asburymemorial.org 

PC Collins, Church Administrator, will receive all emails to the church and will pass vital information on 

to staff and to the congregation.  To email Reverend Drake:  lynnadrake@gmail.com 
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